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SB 587 prohibits the retail sale of tobacco products or inhalant delivery systems in Oregon unless the 

retailer is licensed by the Department of Revenue or they hold a license with a city or local public health 

authority. The bill requires the Oregon Health Authority to establish fees to regulate retailers of tobacco 

products and inhalant delivery systems and ensure these retailers are inspected at least once per year. 

The licensing and regulatory provisions of the bill are effective January 1, 2022. 

 

The estimated fiscal impact for 2021-23 is approximately $3.2 million Other Funds, 17 positions (12.24 

FTE) for DOR and OHA to carry out their respective licensing and enforcement responsibilities. 

 

The General Government Subcommittee recommends SB 587 be amended by the –A7 amendment and 

be reported out do pass, as amended. 


